
 

 

Working together to be the best we can possibly be. 

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me. Philippians 4.13 
27th June 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Our current Year 6 has now handed their Young Enterprise initiative profit to FWR. A total of £925 was made! 

What a huge achievement and such an enjoyable experience for Year 6. We all thoroughly enjoyed taking part 

in the huge variety of activities devised. Thank you to Year 6 adults and students and very well done! 
 

Safeguarding: 

 
Wellbeing and mental health: 



 
 

Clothing for the next two days. 
While we are experiencing such high temperatures and pupils are not wearing our 
usual uniform, please do ensure children are wearing tops with backs to protect 
their skin from the sun. 
 

Footwear should protect feet and toes, so sandals are appropriate as they do not slide off feet; however flip 
flops, cloggies or sliders are not suitable footwear. 
 

If you are unsure, do please contact the office in the first instance for guidance. 
 

Move Up Day Monday 7th July 2025: 
We will advise children and send home class information on Friday 4th July. 
Current Year 6 pupils who are starting at Witchford Village College (WVC) in 
September will go straight to WVC and not come to The Rackham on Monday. 
Year 6 pupils who are not going to WVC will be in school as usual. 

 

Reception to Year 5 will spend the day in their new class with their new teacher. 
 

Current Pre-School pupils who are due to commence Reception in September will attend school with a parent 
or carer from 1.30 - 2.30pm. 
 

Children who are due to start at The Rackham Pre-School in September have been invited to book a session 
on Monday 7th July. 
 

Please note that Pre-School will close at 12.00 for current pupils on Monday 7th July. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact the office in the first instance. Thank you. 



 
 

Sunday Funday – this weekend! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FWR Disco – booking information: 
Our FWR disco will be taking place on Wednesday 2nd July. The Reception and 
KS1 (Year 1&2) disco will be held from 3.25 – 4.10pm. If you would like your child 
to get changed in their classroom, please send in their disco clothes in a named 
bag. Children will be collected from the red gates as usual at the end. 

The KS2 disco (Years 3, 4, 5 and 6) will be held from 4.15 – 5.00pm. Year 3 and 4 
will be collected from the KS1 red gates and year 5 and 6 from the hall door. 

The disco cost is £3.00 per child and includes entry, a biscuit, a drink and a glo- 
stick. Please see the following link for biscuit nutritional information - 
Sainsbury's online Grocery Shopping and Fresh Food Delivery (sainsburys.co.uk) 
Please let the office know by Monday 30th June if your child requires an 
alternative due to allergies. 

 
To book a place for your child, please login to your MCAS account where you 
will find the payment option under Products and Trips. Bookings must be made 
by 9am on Monday 30th June please. We will not be able to take payment after 
this time. 

FWR Pre-Loved Uniform Sales Summer Term: 

Sales before and after school, on the following date: 

Monday 14th July 

 

Tuck shop and lollies: 
FWR will be selling Ice lollies at Tuck Shop every Friday in July (weather permitting). 

https://www.sainsburys.co.uk/gol-ui/product/sainsburys-rich-tea-biscuits-200g?utm_medium=cpc&cmpid=cpc&catalogId=10241&utm_content=shopping&productId=109334&src=ppc&utm_campaign=391199230&utm_custom2=X0585923&storeId=10151&gclid=5aecfa77c40718f1eb229f8eaaa41a8a&utm_custom1=1196269318437222&langId=44&utm_source=bing&krypto=G0bvx66uPKOFbEEUTnTkv2cXtTTyRvYEbbbq9GyZcWxOq8HxLH9VrvxI8x60CabkcBTVxx17h%2BIOZHe3HILlcabtF6dVWvM8PIThJbCSghdzJq6qxYimr9N9%2BENexPTryPK6mH1%2FwWD7OYunfga70wsmsb38FLIZEYvxg0tQJq2Xl9yk1Wr5%2Bfdnd5hQiQyP7%2BqWCTmAD3zj1%2FjO7RKF%2B6EOd5S4yNxfdjD3Dd3DkQLeDQjjWBTvUO%2F2RupKvyhQd3Dja962j002EPwVb4it66C0hSaJkiQizepBCWdAr3uv%2FNNTerZyH5ARjoqQijq4L2ywQe5TOdmWKvKPuvrC4%2FuT%2B8qp0GQrmv%2BXl2gMEsJzhAzIaSd4EDF7DPDvLn7h&ddkey=https%3Agb%2Fgroceries%2Fsainsburys-rich-tea-biscuits-200g
https://www.sainsburys.co.uk/gol-ui/product/sainsburys-rich-tea-biscuits-200g?utm_medium=cpc&cmpid=cpc&catalogId=10241&utm_content=shopping&productId=109334&src=ppc&utm_campaign=391199230&utm_custom2=X0585923&storeId=10151&gclid=5aecfa77c40718f1eb229f8eaaa41a8a&utm_custom1=1196269318437222&langId=44&utm_source=bing&krypto=G0bvx66uPKOFbEEUTnTkv2cXtTTyRvYEbbbq9GyZcWxOq8HxLH9VrvxI8x60CabkcBTVxx17h%2BIOZHe3HILlcabtF6dVWvM8PIThJbCSghdzJq6qxYimr9N9%2BENexPTryPK6mH1%2FwWD7OYunfga70wsmsb38FLIZEYvxg0tQJq2Xl9yk1Wr5%2Bfdnd5hQiQyP7%2BqWCTmAD3zj1%2FjO7RKF%2B6EOd5S4yNxfdjD3Dd3DkQLeDQjjWBTvUO%2F2RupKvyhQd3Dja962j002EPwVb4it66C0hSaJkiQizepBCWdAr3uv%2FNNTerZyH5ARjoqQijq4L2ywQe5TOdmWKvKPuvrC4%2FuT%2B8qp0GQrmv%2BXl2gMEsJzhAzIaSd4EDF7DPDvLn7h&ddkey=https%3Agb%2Fgroceries%2Fsainsburys-rich-tea-biscuits-200g


Sports Days: 
We are in full swing organising this year’s sports days for children at The Rackham. 

This year, there will be three sports day events. 

 

Year group Date and time Booking link 

Pre-School pupils 
Thursday 10th July Start 
time: 9.30am 

 

Reception and 
Key Stage One 

Thursday 10th July Start 
time: 1.30pm 

 

Key Stage Two 
Friday 11th July Start time: 
1.30pm 

 

 
For safeguarding and fire safety reasons, we will require parents and carers to book in advance. Please see below for 
the booking forms. Bookings will close at 9am on Monday 7th July. As with previous events, it will be necessary to 
strictly adhere to this, and we will be unable to accept any further bookings beyond the closing date. 
 
Pre-School Sports Day: 
Pre-School children can attend their Sports Day morning with parents, carers, or child minders if they are not in session 
on morning of 10th July. If you child is in session, pre-school staff will take your child to the sports day. All parents and 
carers are invited to come to support and watch their children take part. Please ensure you arrive at school between 
9.10am and 9.25am. 

Primary School Sports Days: 
Primary school events will begin at 1.30pm, so please ensure you arrive at school between 1pm and 1.25pm. 
Parents, carers and child minders are most welcome to attend to watch their child’s Sports Day. 
 
We look forward to seeing you at the event! 
 
Class photos: 
Children should have bought home class photo order information this week. Orders must be placed by 8th July for free 
delivery to school. If you haven’t received the order information, please contact the office. 

 
Piano and Choir Concert:  

For the families of those children who have piano lessons with Mr Wheatley or who are in The 
Rackham choir, we will be holding our end of term concert on Thursday 17th July at 9.30am. 
Please book your tickets via this link:  
Please note that there are no more after school choir rehearsals this term. Choir will rehearse 
at lunchtime for the concert. 

 

Dance and Acro-Gymnastics for Reception to Year 4 at The Rackham Primary in September:  

Lane Academy are excited to be able to offer spaces to new members at our Dance and 
Acro-Gymnastics club for September.  The club runs every Monday from 4.30 - 5.45pm 
and children take part in dance as well as gymnastics, where they will learn and build 
confidence in new skills.  We are also excited to be offering ISTD dance exams to the 
children attending and these will take place in February 2026. 

If you would like to book a place for next term, please use the link here:  

Lane Academy would also be more than happy to offer new members free trial sessions on the 30th June & 
7th July.  Please do email directly to book this:  sarah@laneacademy.co.uk  

If you have any questions, please do get in touch or come and chat to us on Sunday Funday where we will be 
performing! 

mailto:sarah@laneacademy.co.uk


Safe entry and exit to the school site: 

We would like to remind everyone that whilst on the school site, bikes and scooters should be pushed while 

walking to the main exit. Thank you. 
 

Year 6 2025 – 2026 sweatshirts: We have revised the Year 6 (current Year 

5) sweatshirt design this year and are pleased to share this means the 

purchase price is cheaper for families. Orders can be placed now ready for 

the first day of term in September 2025. Year 6 sweatshirts can be 

ordered via Sigma directly:  Clubs & Groups - Sigma Embroidery & Printing 

Orders must be placed by parents or carers. Orders placed by 11th July will 
be delivered to school for collection before the end of term. Orders 

placed after 11th July can be collected from Sigma Embroidery on Sedgeway Business Park, Witchford but 
may not be ready for the start of term. 

Places available at The Rackham Pre-School for September 2025: 

Do you, or anyone you know, wish to secure a place at The Rackham Pre-School? If so, 

please phone 01353 662436 or email the school office: office@rackham.cambs.sch.uk 

 

 

Free courses for Parents in Cambridgeshire: 

  
  

  

 

 

https://www.sigmaembroidery.co.uk/clubs-groups-shop?filter_catid=172&start=0
mailto:office@rackham.cambs.sch.uk


Supporting transition and change at school: 

Join the Cambridge North and Ely Mental Health Support Teams (MHSTs) for a webinar on supporting 

children with transition and change at school. As the end of the academic year approaches, we know that 

children will be preparing for change. This could be moving up to a new year, meeting new peers or even 

the transition up to secondary school.  
 

For some children the change will feel exciting and they will want to seize the new opportunities. For other 

children, the changes may feel daunting and give them lots of worries. Whether your child feels excited or 

worried about upcoming changes at school, the session will be dedicated to providing you with evidence-

based strategies for supporting your child with resilience to make change feel more manageable. We look 

forward to seeing you there! 

When? 

Monday 30th June at 1pm (1 hour duration) or Friday 4th July at 9:30am (1 hour duration) 

Online via Microsoft Teams Book 

your place here: 

https://bookwhen.com/cambridge-n-ely-mhst-parents 
 

Witchford Parish council: 

The Parish Council have asked us to share the following message with the school community: 
 

Are you interested in getting some community events going in Witchford - how about a fete, Christmas 

carols, village feast? We are having an open meeting on 3rd July at 7.30pm at St Andrews Hall on Main 

Street. Everyone from the village is welcome - we would love to get more village events going. 

 

Activities and events: 

 

  

https://bookwhen.com/cambridge-n-ely-mhst-parents


  

  

 



Children and Family Centre East – What's on: 

Please click here for the Children and Family Centre East July What’s on information. 

Uniform orders: 
Uniform items for school and pre-school pupils (including jumpers and cardigans) are now available from 
Sigma. 
Pre-School: Clubs & Groups - Sigma Embroidery & Printing Primary 
School: Clubs & Groups - Sigma Embroidery & Printing 
Orders must be placed by parents and carers and can be collected from Sigma Embroidery on Sedgeway 
Business Park, Witchford. 

Term dates for 2025 – 2026: 
Term dates for next academic year are now available on the website and can be found here. 

Attendance: 
The Rackham has an updated policy on Attendance. Please follow this link to read the policy on the school 
website. 

Thank you to all our parents and carers for supporting our drive for improved attendance. The 

Government has identified a child’s attendance of 96% and above is the key figure to give best chance of 

academic progress. Please can we remind you that absence must be reported to the office by 9am on each 

day of absence. 

This week’s attendance: 94.3% 

Looking forward to seeing everyone on Monday.  

Best wishes, 

Miss Turner 

https://rackhamprimaryschool.com/community/notice-board
https://www.sigmaembroidery.co.uk/clubs-groups-shop?filter_catid=177
https://www.sigmaembroidery.co.uk/clubs-groups-shop?filter_catid=172&start=0
https://rackhamprimaryschool.com/news-and-school-calendar/termdates
https://rackhamprimaryschool.com/key-information/policy-library


Dates for your diary: 

29th June Funday Sunday 

2nd July FWR Disco – Reception to Year 6 (booking now available) 

7th July Move Up Day 

10th July Pre-School 9.30am (booking now available) 
10th July EYFS and KS1 Sports Day 1.30pm (booking now available) 
11th July 
11th July 

KS2 Sports Day 1.30pm (booking now available) 
Pupil annual reports emailed home. 

14th July FWR Uniform Sale 
16th July Parent’s Evening (booking will open on Monday 14th July) 
17th July Piano and Choir Concert at 9.30am (booking now available) 
17th July Parent’s Evening (booking will open on Monday 14th July) 
17th July Reserve Sports Day for Pre-School, EYFS and KS1 
18th July Reserve Sports Day for KS2 

21st July Year 6 Leaver’s BBQ (booking required nearer the time) 
22nd July Year 6 Leaver’s Assembly at 10.30am to parents and carers (booking required 

nearer the time) 
  22nd July   Year 6 Parent or carer school buffet invitation 
22nd July Last day for children 
23rd July Professional Development Day for teachers 

 SUMMER HOLIDAY 
 


